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NSS 2007
· The third NSS will be launched at Loughborough on Monday 5 February (the same week as previous years).
· Weeks 1-3:

· On or soon after 5 February, finalists should receive an email from Ipsos MORI, asking them to use the link provided to go online and complete the Survey;

· A reminder email will be sent a week later;

· A week after that, students will receive a text message, with the web address.

· Week 4:

Postal questionnaires with prepaid envelope will be sent to students who have not responded - they can still do so online.
· Week 6 onwards:

· Ipsos will try to contact those who have not responded by telephone.  

· Extra attempts will be made to contact students where data remain below publication threshold.
· HEFCE requires all HEIs to undertake a certain minimum of promotion.   Promotional activities at Loughborough will include:
· Departments asked to display A4 poster on noticeboard, and to distribute leaflets to finalists;

· A4 and A3 posters displayed on noticeboards in buildings across campus that are well-used by students, including Union building and halls of residence;
· Notices from PVC(T) on electronic noticeboards for both staff and students;

· Mini-banner on LU homepage with link to Survey;

· LU webpage with link to Survey, some results from previous two Surveys, and indication of actions taken as a result of the latter;

· Students wearing NSS t-shirts asked to distribute leaflets and pens 
· Articles in LSU Label magazine, announcements on campus radio, and a link on LSU homepage;
· email to finalists from LSU Vice President (Education);

· Department Committee chairs, and/or SSC reps, asked to encourage finalists to take part (via LSU);

· LSU Executive lecture shouts (with the agreement of those lecturers);

· HoDs asked to email all their finalists a few days after the launch (perhaps Monday 12 February), encouraging them to complete the Survey, and again (when prompted) at certain points during the 8-week Survey - especially where response rates are comparatively low.
· Departments have taken action to improve students’ experiences, in direct response to questions that showed students not happy with their experience, and HoDs have been asked to tell finalists of these changes.
· Participation:  Loughborough should benefit from having a high response rate because most students are happy with their experience here.  
· Response rates will be circulated to departments each week after 5 February.
· Results will be published in August on the relaunched TQI site, to be run by UCAS.
· The publication threshold (for all parts of the new TQI site, not just NSS) lowered so that more data can be published – from 50% of respondents in a given subject area down to 40% and from a minimum of 30 respondents down to 20.  Where possible, results will be published at ‘level 3’ (107 subject areas);  this would differentiate Chemistry from Physics, Civil from Chemical Engineering.
· Further results including qualitative comments will be provided to HEIs and SUs during September (for internal quality enhancement purposes only).
· League tables:  NSS is likely to continue to be a significant part of these in future, and therefore to be important in recruitment both at home and overseas.
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